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Loreto Convent Shillong had put up an amazing show of talent and creativity during
their two day celebrations of fifty years of statehood of Meghalaya, held on 22 and
23rd July 2022. The exhibition showcased the values that Loreto Convent is well known
for inculcating in its students — excellence in every field, high spirits, love for the
mother land, and pride in one’s heritage. Young students of Nursery/KG/Junior School
and senior students alike, lived up to these values in the way they had conceived and
presented the rich culture and history of Meghalaya in this exhibition. It was
heartwarming to see that they were so well informed about their exhibits and made
their presentations with immense confidence. None of it could have been possible
without the relentless efforts of your teachers and staff and of course with the
cooperation of the parents. They all deserve full appreciation and congratulations for
this tremendous feat.

Above all, Sister Mercia this unique exhibition bore the stamp of your initiative and
leadership. Only a visionary leader like you could have managed the effort of this
magnitude, and bring together not only your students, teachers, parents and staff, but
government agencies and departments. It is no wonder therefore, that the exhibition
has created such a buzz in the city and has generated so much goodwill and generous
praise from all quarters. It is a sterling example of a project delivered with class and
finesse, one of its kind effort by a leading educational institution of Shillong. You truly
deserve all the praise and congratulatory messages coming your way and for your
entire staff and students.

Personally, I was overwhelmed and proud beyond words to be in the august grounds of
Loreto Convent, Shillong when I visited on 23t July 2022. I write to thank you for
making me part of your celebrations, for your time and for your warm and gracious
hospitality. Your coordinators and teachers, past students, and present ones went out
of their way to welcome me amongst them and show me around. It was truly humbling
to be back in the alma mater and to be blessed with so much love and good wishes.
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